
 

Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

September 19 2024  

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Courtney Albrecht 

School:  JFK 

Agenda 
Item # 

 7.0  

Comment: 
Please consider providing funding to fix the pool/pool filter at JFK high school. My son’s 
water polo team has had to use the pool at McClatchy and Luther Burbank for their 
practices. He would like to join the swim team at JFK in the spring and at this point will 
also have to go elsewhere to practice. My son is only a freshman but already recognizes 
that the JFK campus has so much potential, but there are areas, including the pool, that are 
woefully neglected. Please consider this request to improve the JFK campus experience 
and to help inspire pride in this stately campus. Thank you, Courtney Albrecht 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

September 19 2024  

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Noricia Aquino 

School:  John Still K-8 

Agenda 
Item # 

 7.0  

Comment: 
My student is being concapped for the 2nd time in a row. We were given less than 24 hours 
notice that he would be bussed to a different school. This is unsettling, disruptive, and 
inconvenient to say the least. What is being done to address the capacity at John Still for 
future years? My family bought a house in the neighborhood and is not planning to move. 
How are we supposed to build community and form relationships when we can't predict 
where my student will be enrolled from year to year?  
 
What measures are in place to ensure equity when students are selected to be concapped? If 
this same cohort continues to be over enrolled each year, will the same students always be 
selected to go to another school?  
 
Why are these decisions being made weeks into the school year, with virtually no notice? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

September 19 2024  

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Melissa Pack 

School:  Crocker Riverside 

Agenda 
Item # 

 7.0  

Comment: 
I am writing to you as a concerned parent of a child attending Crocker Riverside 
Elementary School located on Riverside Blvd. As you know, Riverside is a very busy street 
at all hours of the day – and of course even more so during commute hours and school 
drop-off/pick-up when there are parents and children coming in and out of school from 
every direction, while cars continue to speed past. 
I have personally experienced many times when loading/unloading my child in and out of 
the car for school (or while crossing the street) that cars are speeding past us. As a parent it 
is very unnerving to be trying to load or unload kids while cars speed past you, practically 
taking my car door off. In addition, I often have to bring my toddler with me, causing an 
extra layer of stress with all the speeding cars. 
Sacramento is a “Vision Zero” city committed to reducing traffic accidents – given this, we 
ask that you consider the following regarding the traffic and unsafe driving issues around 
Crocker Riverside Elementary. Let’s not wait on this until something tragic happens – let’s 
work together to address this problem now. 
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